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The Play School at Arbor Village 

11501 E 116th Street 
Fishers, IN  46037 

 
Phone: 

(317) 841-0647 
Fax: 

(317) 841-0754 
Email:  

monique@theplayschools.com 

 
Director: Monique Sharifi  

Hours of Operation: 
6:30 am - 6:00 pm M-F 

 
The Play School at Saxony Village 

13149 E 131st Street 
Fishers, IN  46037 

 
Phone: 

(317) 776-3330 
Fax: 

(317) 776-3390 
Email: 

krista@theplayschools.com 
 

Director: Krista Roberts 

 

 

We want to wish all our Play School families and 
faculty a very happy holiday season! As we bring 
2017 to a close, we want to thank all of you for 

being a part of our schools and making this a 
special place to be. 

 
From our family to yours, we wish you a very 

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year! 
 

~Ms. Rita, Ms. Amanda, Ms. Katie / Owners 

 

 
The Play School at Legacy 

14454 Community Drive 
Carmel, IN  46033 

 
Phone:  

(317) 810-1760 
Fax: 

 (317) 810-1759 
Email: 

megan@theplayschools.com 
 

Director: Megan McIlwain 

UPCOMING 
DATES! 

 

* Monday, December 
25th CLOSED in 
observance of 
Christmas Day 
 

* Monday, January 1st 
CLOSED in observance 
of New Year’s Day  
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HO HO HO…it’s that time of year for our annual after-hours,  
family-friendly celebration! 

 
We will be hosting our annual Breakfast with Santa or Cookies with 
Santa at our schools for our Play School families and staff. All siblings 
of enrolled Play School children are welcome so bring the whole 
family. There will be games, prizes, arts & crafts, light refreshments, 
and a photo opportunity with Santa. Be sure to bring your cameras! 
 
We hope everyone can join us for this celebration!  
 
 

Santa’s Workshops will be held:  
 
o Saxony Village ~ Saturday, December 9th from 9:00 am – 11:00 am  
 

o Legacy – Sunday, December 10th from 1:00 pm - 3:00 pm 
 

o Arbor Village ~ Saturday, December 16th from 9:00 am – 11:00 am  

 
To ensure we have enough refreshments, prizes, and crafts, 

please RSVP to your Center Director  
no later than Friday, December 8th.  

We hope to see you there! 
 



 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

  

 

THE PLAY SCHOOL 2017/2018 CLOSURES 

 

• Monday, December 25 ~ Christmas Day  
 

• Monday, January 1 ~ New Year’s Day 
 

• Monday, February 19 ~ President’s Day (Professional Development Day) 
 

• Monday, May 28 ~ In observance of Memorial Day 
 

• Wednesday, July 4 ~ In observance of Independence Day 
 

• Friday, August 31 ~ Staff Professional Development Day 
 

• Monday, September 3 ~ In observance of Labor Day 
 

• Thursday, November 22 ~ In observance of Thanksgiving 
 

• Friday, November 23 ~ In observance of Thanksgiving 
 

• Monday, December 24th - Closing early at 3:00 pm for Christmas Eve 
 

• Tuesday, December 25 ~ In observance of Christmas 
 

• Monday, December 31 ~ Closing early at 3:00 pm for New Year’s Eve 
 

• Tuesday, January 1 ~ In observance of New Year’s Day 
 

 (All tuition remains the same) 

 

     

Housekeeping Items 
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VACATION POLICY 
The Play Schools generously offer our families two weeks of “tuition free vacation time” annually from August to 
August.  You must notify your director of your child’s absence in advance and it must be a full week at a time (no 
split weeks).  Vacation weeks cannot be used toward your required two-week notice if withdrawing from our school.  
Vacation slips are in the front entry.  
 
The two weeks of annual vacation time started over on Monday, August 7th for all enrolled children.  Therefore, all 
children have two weeks to use for the 2017/2018 year.  Unused weeks from 2016/2017 do not roll over.  
We can accept your vacation week notices for the holidays now so get them into your director before you get busy 
with the holiday season and forget! 

We are most grateful for any absence notifications as this may lead to some additional time off for our teachers to 
spend with their loved ones.  If your child will be out for even a day or two, please notify the office in advance.  We 
appreciate you taking the time to keep us in the loop regarding your child’s attendance. 

 

SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUB 

Let’s get reading! Go to 
Scholastic.com, find “The 
Reading Club” under the 
parent link, create an 
account, and happy reading! 
Here are your school codes 
you will enter: 

Arbor Village: P4WBB 

Saxony Village: L6Z9Y  

Legacy: NZWYC 

**Please make sure you are 
only ordering under your 
Director’s name and NOT a 
teacher in the school. Thanks 
in advance for your orders as 
it helps our schools’ libraries 

grow!  



HOUSEKEEPING ITEMS (continued)  
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The Play Schools 

Healthy at Home: from yummy recipes to enjoyable 

 

 

 

KANS FOR KIDS 

We delivered three FULL Play School bus loads to a 
local food pantry serving families in need in our local 
area. We collected final donations today and our 
older classrooms will complete donation tallies early 
next week. We will soon announce the classroom with 
the highest average collection total and a celebration 
party for the winning class will follow in the weeks to 
come. Thanks again for all your donations and for 
being such wonderful examples of generosity to our 
children! 

 

WINTER BLAST PARTIES 

Our Winter Blast parties will be held on 
Thursday, December 14th at 3:00 pm. This 
is such a fun event for the kids! All the 
classrooms from Toddlers to Pre-K 5 will 
participate. There will be a sign-up sheet 
on the classroom doors soon so keep an 
eye out if you would like to bring 
something to share.  As always, donations 
are not required, but are appreciated.  
Thank you all so much for everything you 
do as parents to support the classrooms! 

 

COATS FOR KIDS 
We will continue to collect child and adult coats for 
our Coat Drive. These are delivered to LOCAL 

FAMILIES in need. Clean out your hallway closet 
for a good cause!  
  

 
 
 

 

CLASSROOM DONATIONS 
Are you doing an end of the year purge at 
your home or office?  
We are ALWAYS looking for donations of:  

• Scrap paper  

• Sports equipment (balls, bats, 
Frisbees, cones, bean bags, 
scarves, etc.!)  

• Anything arts and crafts related 
(popsicle sticks, sequins, buttons, 
newspapers, magazines) 

Thank you in advance for your donations!  

 

  We’re on the Web! 
Theplayschools.com 

     ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ 
Be sure to ‘like’       
The Play School         
on Facebook! 

 

REFERRAL PROGRAM 

There is no bigger compliment than when 
a family joins The Play School because of 
your support and kind words about us.  
For every family that enrolls due to your 
referral you will receive a $100.00 tuition 
credit on your account after the new 
family’s 4th consecutive week with one of 
our schools.  This applies to new families 
only and must be mentioned at time of 
enrollment.  Thank you again for 
supporting our schools!   

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  

What’s Cooking?                     

Our Lunch Menu 
 

Thursday, December 1: Burrito Supreme, beef, beans, cheese, WG tortilla, salad with 
ranch, applesauce, milk 
Monday, Dec. 4: Homemade Cheese Pizza, carrots with ranch dip, applesauce, milk 
Tuesday, Dec. 5: Baked Cod, sweet potatoes, fresh orange slices, WG roll, milk 
Wednesday, Dec. 6: Chicken Drumstick, broccoli, peas, cornbread, milk 
Thursday, Dec. 7: Homemade Meatloaf, green beans, peaches, WG roll, milk 
Friday, Dec. 8: Soft Chicken Taco, WT tortilla, fresh fiesta salad, corn, cherry tomatoes, 
black beans, fresh fruit salad, milk 
Monday, Dec. 11: Chicken Casserole, WG brown rice, green beans, fresh orange slices, 
milk 
Tuesday, Dec. 12: Homemade Sloppy Joe’s, hamburger/sauce, carrots, applesauce, WG 
bun, milk 
Wednesday, Dec. 13: Homemade Sub Sandwich, turkey, cheese, lettuce, tomato, WG 
bread, mandarin oranges, milk 
Thursday, Dec. 14: Spaghetti, hamburger/homemade sauce, WG noodles, salad, fruit 
cocktail, garlic toast, milk 
Friday, Dec. 15: Chicken Breast Patty, WG bun, romaine salad, cherry tomatoes, ranch 
dressing, milk 
Monday, Dec. 18: Scrambled eggs, sausage link, pancake/waffle, green beans, 
applesauce, milk 
Tuesday, Dec. 19: Homemade Chicken Alfredo, WG noodles, pease, fresh diced grapes, 
WG roll, milk 
Wednesday, Dec. 20: Turkey Burger, cheese slice, baked beans, WG bun, apple slices, 
milk 
Thursday, Dec. 21: Baked Ziti, beef/cheese, ziti noodles, peaches, romaine salad, ranch 
dressing, milk 
Friday, Dec. 22: Home Cooked Turkey Breast, sweet potatoes, orange slices, WG roll, 
milk 
Monday, Dec. 25: CLOSED! MERRY CHRISTMAS! 
Tuesday, Dec. 26: Chicken Casserole, WG noodles, peas/carrots, bananas, milk 
Wednesday, Dec. 27: Homemade Chicken Teriyaki, stir fry veggies, brown rice, 
mandarin oranges, milk 
Thursday, Dec. 28: Homemade Macaroni and Cheese, baked beans, broccoli, milk 
Friday, Dec. 29: Burrito Supreme, beef, beans, cheese, WG tortilla, salad with ranch, 
applesauce, milk 
 
 

**WG = Whole Grain (where seen above) 
**Whole grains are served for breads, pastas, cereals, waffles, crackers, etc. 
**Canned fruits and vegetables are served at a minimum, replaced as much as possible 
with fresh fruits and vegetables 
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INCLEMENT WEATHER 
It is The Play School’s policy to remain open during winter weather.  We do NOT close when the local 
elementary schools close.  We will close if local government officials deem the roads too unsafe to 
travel.  This winter we will notify parents and faculty of The Play School’s decision to close if that 
situation arises through:  
 

 

• PreciouStatus 

• WTHR Channel 13 
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Other Administrative Contacts 

 

HSE / NOBLESVILLE / CARMEL CLAY ELEMENTARY SCHOOL CLOSURES 

 

*Hamilton Southeastern: No School:  December 21 – January 3  

 

*Noblesville: No School: December 25 – January 8    

 

*Carmel Clay:  No School: December 25 – January 8 

 

  

BE SURE TO STOP BY THE 
FRONT OFFICE IF YOUR 
SCHOOL-AGER WILL NEED 
FULL-DAY CARE DURING 
THE LISTED SCHOOL 
CLOSURES!  WINTER BREAK 
IS APPROACHING SOON! 

    Amanda McKeon        Katie Guerra 
  Director of Operations/Owner                Fiscal Director/Owner 
     Email:  Amanda@theplayschools.com       Email:  Katie@theplayschools.com 
 

 

 

Sarah Ritter        Rita Hafner 
          Regional Assistant Director     Administrator/Founder 
     Email: Sarah@theplayschools.com 
 

Inclement Weather and School Closures 


